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APPROVED Human Rights Commission Meeting Minutes
March 27, 2019 Meeting
APPROVED in HRC Meeting on April 10, 2019
Present: Shiu Kai Chin, Bruce Carter (Secty), Sanjay Chhablani, Steve Butler, Crystal Doody, Rabbi

Dan Fellman (Chair), Bob Gardino, Dave Pasinski, John Rushing Shelly Skellington (Co-chair), Rosalie Young.

Excused: Suzette Melendez, Leo Sanchez, Jeff Tamburo, Mary Alice Smothers, Francis Parks
Absent: Khadijo Abdulkadir
Community Members Present:     Mikael Anderson (Syracuse Police Accountability and Reform 






Commission);  no media were present.
County Staff Present: Barrie Gewanter and Montanette Murphy (Human Rights Dept.)

1. Meeting convened at 5:30 pm.  

2. Josh Cotter from Legal Services spoke about his agency and its legal work to address the rights of adults and youth in correctional institutions, including state inmates with disabilities, and youth held in jails in the Onondaga County and Broome County jails.  Contact: jcotter@lscny.org
3. Minutes of the meeting of Feb. 20, 2019 were reviewed. Crystal Doody moved approval; Bob Gardino seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

4. Visitor Mikael Anderson introduced himself.

5. Reports from the Chair & Co-Chair:
- Chair Rabbi Fellman reported that he was working on appointments and reappointments to the Commission.  The goal is to address all appointments annually, and by May for terms expiring the following December.  He reported that the Executive Committee has requested that all reports (Chair & Co-Chair, Executive Director, and Committee Chairs) be submitted in writing so that going forward Commissioners can review reports prior to the meeting.

- Shelly Skellington reported that two letters have been developed at the direction of the Executive Committee to be sent on behalf of the Human Rights Commission.   The first is a letter to the editor  related to the murder of a transgender woman named Lateisha Green.  The. Board approved the letter unanimously, and it will be sent to Syracuse.com.  (see attached)   The second letter is written to the Commissioner of the New York State Department of Health regarding the sudden cancellation 
of funding for 3 agencies serving the LGBTQ community (Q Center for adolescents; Pride & Joy Families for parents and children; and SAGE Upstate for the seniors).  The Board also approved this letter unanimously, and it will be sent to the Commissioner, the Governor, the Syracuse Mayor and Onondaga County Executive, to the Chair and Majority/Minority Leaders of the County Legislature, to the President of the Syracuse Common Council, and to several NYS legislators.  The Board requested that all 3 Board officers (Fellman, Skellington, & Carter) sign the letter, and directed the Executive Committee to decide if a copy will be sent to the Syracuse Newspapers. (see attached).
6. Executive Director’s Report
- Barrie Gewanter asked if any Commissioners wanted to attend upcoming  Diversity Trainings on 4/23/19 and 5/16/19.   She also asked Commissioners to select HRC meeting dates for fall 2019 The following dates were selected: September 18,  October 23,  November 20,  and December 18.  The start time for these meetings will remain at 5:30.  They will continue to be held at the South Side Innovation Center location

- There will be a Community Iftar held by members of the Muslim Community on May 18th at Syracuse University. Barrie asked Commissioners to volunteer to assist with this event
- Barrie is working with the organizing committees for two World Refugee Day events – a Training Symposium on Saturday June 15 and a Festival on Saturday June 22 in Lower Schiller Park.  She asked for volunteers to work on these committees, especially the Festival on June 22, 2019.
- Barrie is working with the Onondaga Bar Association to create a Continuing Legal Education program for attorneys about Title VI, the ADA in reference to Language Assistance Issues.

7. Revisions to HRC Governing Document regarding Committee names and responsibilities (see attached) were revisited.  These items had been tabled from the February Commission meeting. Each revision was discussed. All revisions were approved unanimously. (see Attached)

8. Reports from Committee Chairs
- Crystal Doody reported for the Law Enforcement/Community Relations Committee.  Three dates for future meetings have been identified and a meeting date will soon be finalized.

- Dave Pasinski reported for the Underserved Populations Committee. A draft of the Committee’s mission statement was distributed. This statement will be finalized at a meeting to be held before the next HRC meeting. (see attached)

- Sanjay Chhablani reported for the Education and Youth Committee. The Committee has met twice since the last Commission meeting, and has identified short-, medium- and long-term goals and 
objectives.  The major focus of the Committee at present is DASA, and the education of communities and specific target groups (parents, teachers, etc.) about related state regulations for addressing harassment and bullying in schools.

9. Old Business - Reports from Commissioners who have contacted other Commissions will be discussed at the next Board meeting.

10. New Business - Rabbi Fellman askedthat all Commissioners familiarize themselves with articles in  the UN Declaration of Human Rights (copy attached). 

11. Future announcements and reports will be in writing and distributed in advance of the meeting.

12. The Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM

Respectfully submitted, 
D. Bruce Carter, Commission Secretary 
with input from Barrie Gewanter, Executive Director
